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UK Bond Market Faces £7 /7bn Hedge Fund
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Foreign hedge funds have built up influence in the UK government bond market, known as
gilts, holding around £77 billion via gilt repo agreements, a substantial increase since 2018.
This rise in foreign ownership has raised concerns among financial regulators and

economists over the potential risks to the UK’'s economic stability.



Hedge funds now account for nearly 30 per cent of gilt market transactions, up from around
15 per cent in 2018. This surge is attributed to several factors, including the relatively
attractive yields on UK debt compared to other developed economies and the perceived
stability of the UK financial markets. However, the growing dominance of foreign hedge

funds has sparked fears that the UK could become vulnerable to sudden market disruptions.

Gilts are a crucial part of the UK’s borrowing strategy, financing public spending and
government programmes. A heavy reliance on foreign investors, especially hedge funds
known for rapid trading and risk-taking, could expose the UK economy to increased
volatility. Large-scale buying and selling by these funds may cause sharp price swings,

destabilising the market and complicating government debt management.

One of the key risks is that hedge funds could trigger a “doom loop.” This term describes a
dangerous feedback cycle where rising government debt leads to higher borrowing costs. If
hedge funds begin selling off significant amounts of gilts, bond prices would fall, and yields
(or interest rates) would rise, increasing the cost of government borrowing. Higher borrowing
costs could push public debt even higher, exacerbating fiscal challenges and potentially

shaking investor confidence further.

The Financial Conduct Authority (FCA) has called for greater transparency in hedge fund
activity within the gilt market. FCA Chief Executive Nikhil Rathi emphasised the importance
of enhanced data collection and monitoring to detect any risks early and maintain market
integrity. The International Monetary Fund (IMF) has warned that the UK gilt market’s
exposure to foreign and speculative investors may heighten the risk of sudden sell-offs and

destabilise the financial system.

Despite the risks, hedge funds can increase liquidity and demand for UK gilts, which may
help reduce borrowing costs in normal conditions. The challenge for policymakers is to
balance these advantages against the risks posed by concentrated foreign ownership and

speculative trading behaviours.

Regulatory bodies are therefore considering measures to improve oversight of the gilt
market. Enhanced transparency could help prevent abrupt market moves and ensure that UK
debt management remains effective. Strengthening regulation may include stricter reporting
requirements for hedge funds and other large investors, allowing authorities to better

understand market dynamics and respond swiftly to emerging threats.



In summary, while the influx of foreign hedge fund investment into UK gilts offers liquidity
and funding benefits, it also introduces significant risks. The potential for market volatility
and increased borrowing costs creates a precarious situation that demands careful
management. UK regulators and policymakers must work closely to safeguard the country’s

financial stability, ensuring that the gilt market remains resilient in the face of shifting global

investment patterns.



